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Report Summary 

 
This report provides a recommendation regarding a citizen appointment to the Board of Health for Public 

Health Sudbury and Districts. 

 

Resolution 

 
THAT the City of Greater Sudbury appoints Angela Recollet as the indigenous citizen representative to the 

Board of Health for Public Health Sudbury and Districts as outlined in the report entitled “Appointment to the 

Board of Health for Public Health Sudbury and Districts – April 2025” from the General Manager of Corporate 

Services, presented at the City Council meeting on April 29, 2025. 

 

Relationship to the Strategic Plan, Health Impact Assessment and Climate 
Action Plans 
 
This report refers to operational matters.  
 

Financial Implications 
 
There are no financial implications associated with this report. 
 

Background 
 
At the February 18, 2025, City Council meeting, a report was presented regarding an appointment to the 

Board of Health for Public Health Sudbury and Districts due to a resignation by a Member of Council.   

 

Subsequently, following a request by the Board, City Council directed staff to solicit applications from 

Indigenous citizen representatives in the community to fill the vacancy. Qualified persons who are grounded 
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in the community, have lived experiences, and reside in Greater Sudbury were invited to submit their 

application form. 

 

A recruitment process was initiated.  During the recruitment process, social media and advertisements were 

incorporated into the campaign, and fillable application forms were made available on the City of Greater 

Sudbury’s website. Application forms could be requested by email, telephone or in person at One-Stop 

Services or any Citizen Service Centre.  A deadline of Friday, March 28, 2025, at 4:30 p.m. was set to 

receive applications for the required position. One application form was received. 

 

Appointment   
 
The selection of these positions is to be conducted in accordance with the City of Greater Sudbury’s 

Procedure By-law. The Council’s procedure requires that, in the event more candidates are nominated for 

the required position, that position will be chosen by a simultaneous recorded vote. Requests for 

simultaneous recorded votes are conducted electronically; however, the electronic vote system does not 

have the functionality to handle appointments. Accordingly, the By-law provides that paper ballots are to be 

used for members who are attending in person, and members participating virtually are to provide their votes 

to the Clerk in writing.   

 

In this case, since only one application was received, it is recommended that City Council appoint Angela 

Recollet. 
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